
House Committee on Education 

March 27, 2025


To Whom it May Concern,


I am a parent of a student who goes to a virtual charter school and it has made 
an incredible difference in my children’s learning journey. I have come to 
understand that virtual charter schools do not get access to the same amount 
of money as regular public schools. I think every child should get the same 
amount of money for their education, no matter what kind of public school they 
go to. The Student Success Act was made to help students who need it the 
most, but virtual charter students are not included. HB 2583 is about making 
sure all students have the same chance to get money from the SIA, no matter 
where they learn, just like students in regular public schools. Let's make 
education is fair for all students in Oregon.


Sincerely yours,


Mia Snowley


